
The Minutes of the 
Over Norton Parish Meeting 

held on 28th July 2022 
 

A meeting of the Over Norton Parish Council was held at the Over Norton Village 
Hall on Thursday 28th July 2022 at 7.45pm. 
 
The following persons were present: - 
 
  Cllr G Pashley, Chairman   

Cllr S Llewellyn 
Cllr R Harris 

 
Mrs K Llewellyn, Parish Clerk 

 

55/22 Minutes agreed 

56/22 No public participation  

57/22 Apologies – from Cllr Harrison and Cllr Westerman 

58/22 No declarations  

59/22 Matters arising from May and June’s meetings; 

Junes meeting - None 

Mays meeting –  

Trees and pavement 

Trees still on going, the trees appear to have been trimmed but still over hanging 

Bank account 

Cllr Pashley and Cllr Llewellyn to get together to close unity and withdraw money 

Cllr Pashley to make and appointment with bank manager for internet banking 

Dog waste bins- awaiting map from district council, can’t make any decisions until we have 
this information and have raised our issue again.   

Grass verges – still awaiting for residents views on not cutting some areas and also which 
areas are being suggested. Suggestion of looking into grass alternatives, such as creeping 
thyme. This could potentially save money as only requires mowing once a year. More 
information is needed before a decision can be made. Questions raised are; Will it stop 
weeds etc growing through. There has previously been problems with grass verges 
encroaching on paths will this be the same/worse. How long to establish.  clerk to investigate  

 

60/22 Planning- 22/01831/FUL, no objections 

 

61/22 Finance – cheques to sign 



£94.40 Pashley for sand, Bricks etc for play area 

£60.98 WODC Elections in 2021 

£710.70 Wages 

£530.84 Thomas Fox, July invoice 

£530.84 Thomas Fox, June invoice 

£510.42 Thomas Fox, May invoice (minus amount in dispute for work done in play area) 

£38,400.93 Proludic for play area 

Jed to send invoice for the work done in the park 

 

62/22 Play area- Annabel will come and collect the cheque, cheque will be signed when at 
collection. 

Cllr Pashley has asked Annabel if the gate can be changed around to open the other way, to 
allow more space for the table. 

Cllr Harris has suggested someone to look at the grass in the play area. He would like to 
have a look and see what is wanted and give a quote.  

Bench and picnic table was agreed. 

NBB Recycled Furniture- Octagonal picnic table in grey £825 + vat 

Marmax- Traditional seat in black and grey £362 + Vat 

full amount agreed, £1200 + Vat 

63/22 Website - Website  

Website - up and running,  

There are Policies to review and possibly adopt. 

Email addresses set up and Cllr Llewellyn will send them out to everyone 

64/22 Solar speed signs - stay on agenda 

65/22 Correspondence - 

Forward Cllr Harrison email about electric blankets to put on facebook. 

Cllrs to check salt bins and let the clerk know if they need filling. 

66/22 Any other business – None 

67/22 Date of next meeting – 1st September 

3rd November 

Thursday 26th January 


